Claim of the Week No. 13
Submitted by:
Lisa Bruehl, Claims Representative
Date:

September 19, 2008
1. Claim No.: C151116
2. Amount of missed lien, if applicable: 
3. Amount of loss or potential loss: $59,234.00
4. Brief Facts:
This is an escrow shortage claim for a short sale transaction that closed April 30, 2008.  The developer's construction loan is in default and the lender submitted the Beneficiary's Master Demand showing the release prices. The amount shown for this property was $593,400 and escrow instead wired $417,853.60 based on an alleged verbal agreement that the amount was re-negotiated.  The seller was supposed to bring in the shortage but informed escrow he did not have the money to complete the sale. Escrow went ahead and closed.
5. Recommendation to avoid claim:
It is important to follow the written escrow instructions.

Caveat: The beneficiary in this case is a troubled financial institution and has been in the paper repeatedly. Lenders in today’s world are not going to re-negotiate unless it is in their favor to do so.
